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program addresses.
Payments are based on your 

billing history, but if  you are 
interested in getting assistance, 
the best thing to do is contact us 
and find out if  you qualify and 
what support we can provide.”

The CVCAA provides a 
variety of  services in partnership 

with community resources to 
improve lives and empower 
people in the Concho Valley.  In 
addition to the utility assistance, 
the agency provides 
weatherization assistance, case 
management, and tax assistance.

You do not have to own your 
residence to qualify.

“If  you have a household 
income of  150 percent of  the 
federal poverty rate, you could 
qualify for this program,”
according to Dr. Mark Bethune, 
executive director of  the agency.   
“We encourage anyone in the 11
counties where we administer 
this program to contact us to 
determine if  they are eligible.”

The program provides 
assistance to people who live in 
the following counties:  Coke, 
Concho, Crockett, Irion, 
Kimble, Menard, Reagan, 
Schleicher, Sterling, Sutton, and 
Tom Green.

The program can make up to 
eight payments and up to $1,200 
depending on circumstances. 
The easiest way to find out if  
you qualify for this assistance 
program is to call the agency at 
(325) 653-2411 for more 
information, but information 
also is available on the agency’ s 
website www.cvcaa.org or you 
can come to the agency’ s offices 
at 36 E. Twohig Ave. Ste. B2 
(basement of  the Cactus Hotel), 
San Angelo, TX 76903.

“The official name of  the 
effort is the Comprehensive 
Energy Assistance Program.”
according to Bethune.  “But we 
call it ‘utility assistance’  in the 
office, because that is what the 

The Bronte Volunteer Fire 
Department will be hosting a 
Fun Run on Saturday, October 
6, with the registration beginning 
at 7 am and the race to 
commence at 8 am.

For more information, contact 
the City of  Bronte at (325) 473-
3501.

Bronte FFA will be hosting a 
Rabies Clinic on Thursday, 
October 18.  The event will be 
held from 4 pm until 7 pm at the 
Bronte ISD Ag Building.

A Sheep and Goat Production 
Workshop series will kick off  on 
Tuesday, October 16, at the 
Robert Lee Rec Hall.  Topics 
will include feeding for the 
season, predator management, 
marketing strategies, increasing 

lamb production, and controlling 
undesirable pasture plants.

The second workshop will be 
held Tuesday, November 6, also 
at the Robert Lee Rec Hall.  
Topics will include in/out of  
state resources, hair sheep and 
goats on small acreage, health 
protocol, new technologies, and 
rain insurance.

Both workshops will have 
registration from 8:30 am until 9 
am on the day of  the workshop 
and the workshop will be held 
each day from 9 am until 2 pm.

For more information and to 
RSVP, contact the Coke County 
Extension office at (325) 453-
2461 or send an email to  
morgan.runyan@ag.tamu.edu.

Citizens who qualify can 
receive help on their electric, gas, 
and propane bills from the 
Concho Valley Community 
Action Agency.


